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IN REPLY PLEASE 

REFER TO FILE: PJ-2 
10145-1-6 

TO: Each Supervisor 

FROM: Mark Pestrella 
Director of Public W 

 

BOARD MOTION OF OCTOBER 29, 2019, AGENDA ITEM 62-C 
ENVIRONMENTAL JUSTICE FOR COMMUNITY NEAR EASTERN HILL LANDFILLS 
WEEKLY REPORT 

This is the weekly progress report in response to the Board's motion of October 29, 2019, 
Agenda Item 62-C, which directed Public Works in coordination with the Chief Executive 
Office and County Counsel to: 

• Expedite implementation of any mitigation required by the South Coast Air Quality 
Management District (SCAQMD); 

• Explore implementation of other mitigation above requirements by SCAQMD; 

• Schedule a series of community meetings with relevant State and local agencies 
that are conducted in a culturally competent and linguistically sensitive manner to 
provide regular updates to the community members living, working, or attending 
school in the area surrounding Eastern Hill Landfills; and 

• Report back weekly on the above directives until implementation is complete. 

Mitigation Required by SCAQMD  

SCAQMD has revised its anticipated permit issuance to the second week of December 
to allow for any potential public comments that may arise from the December 7, 2019, 
public outreach event hosted by the County. A Board letter seeking approval to adopt the 
plans and specifications is targeted for the January 14, 2020, agenda. 
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• Identify internal or external sources of funding for this work; and 

• Report back in 90 days regarding the above directives. 

On November 18, 2019, Public Health requested Public Works' development of a work 
plan to: 

• Review available data and provide a work plan to address the collection of 
additional data, including, but not limited to, expanded chemical testing of surface 
and subsurface vapors and routine environmental monitoring in the community 
surrounding the Cogen Landfill; and 

• Conduct a comprehensive health risk assessment of community members living, 
working, or going to school near the Cogen Landfill. 

Public Works is currently assembling a team that will include a Board-Certified 
Toxicologist to develop the assessment workplan. The next step will be to issue a Notice 
to Proceed to develop the workplan and submit the workplan to Public Health for their 
approval. 

If you have any questions, please contact me or your staff may contact Rossana 
D'Antonio at (626) 458-4004 or rdantonRpw.lacountv.qov. 
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cc: Chief Executive Office (Sachi A. Hamai, Amir Alam, Matthew Diaz, David Howard) 
Executive Office 
Department of Public Health (Barbara Ferrer, Liza Frias, Cyrus Rangan) 

bc: Shari Afshari 
Rossana D'Antonio 
Massood Eftekhari 
Environmental Programs (Skye) 
Project Management I (Moey, Perez, Ramos) 










